

Westwood Road, Leek, ST13 8DN Telephone: 01538 714740 Principal: Mrs K. Smith stedwards.academy

29th February 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am pleased to advise you that your child has been selected to receive some additional support in Maths to help to push and challenge them to reach or exceed their potential goal. This tutoring will be conducted as part of the National Tutoring Programme that has been established by the Department for Education to support pupils, parents/carers and schools.

With regard to the programme itself, pupils will receive support in Maths in small groups no greater than 6 pupils, beginning on Monday 4th March 2024 for 2 sessions a week.

This will mean that they may miss the equivalent time from their usual timetabled lessons; however, we feel this short-term intensive support will benefit pupils and support them and progress towards their goals.

If you are happy to consent to your child taking part in this tutoring programme, you do not need to do anything else. If you have any concerns or would not like your child to take part, please contact the Academy via the website contact page to discuss the matter further.

Contact - St Edwards Church of England Academy

Yours sincerely,

Mr S. Tunstall

**Faculty Leader Maths** 













